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included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your contentions that 
you incurred a mental health condition during military service.  In addition the Board considered 
your assertions that: (1) medical records from  Regional Hospital and  Naval 
Hospital in , as well as your overall mental condition were not considered 
by the Board, (2) you simply needed help before discharge, (3) you spent 22 years in prison 
afterwards, (4) during the time leading up to your discharge you attempted suicide and was in a 
coma for eight days, and (5) you were ignorant of the resources available to you.  For purposes of 
clemency consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation 
describing post-service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
Based on your assertions that you incurred a MHC during military service, which might have 
mitigated the misconduct that led to your discharge character of service, a qualified mental health 
professional reviewed your request for correction to your record and provided the Board with the 
AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

During military service, the Petitioner was diagnosed with an alcohol use 
disorder, an adjustment disorder, and problematic traits.  Problematic alcohol use 
is incompatible with military readiness and discipline, and there is no evidence he 
was unaware of his misconduct or not responsible for his behavior.  An 
adjustment disorder indicates difficulty managing a transition and typically 
resolves following separation from service.  It is possible that the Petitioner’s 
difficulty adjusting to personal and professional stressors exacerbated his alcohol 
consumption.  However, there is less information to indicate that his purported 
cocaine use could be attributed to a mental health condition.  Additional records 
(e.g., post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, 
symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in rendering an 
alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my considered clinical opinion there is evidence of a mental health 
condition (adjustment disorder) that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient 
evidence of a diagnosis of PTSD and another mental health condition (depression) that all of his 
misconduct could be attributed to a mental health condition.” 
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as 
evidenced by your two NJPs and discharge request for the good of the service, outweighed these 
mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the seriousness of your 
misconduct and found that your conduct showed a complete disregard for military authority and 
regulations.  In addition, the Board noted your misconduct included a drug offense.  The Board 
determined that illegal drug use by a Marine is contrary to Marine Corps core values and policy, 
renders such Marines unfit for duty, and poses an unnecessary risk to the safety of their fellow 
Marines.  Further, the Board determined that you already received a large measure of clemency 
when the Marine Corps agreed to administratively separate you in lieu of trial by court-martial; 
thereby sparing you the stigma of a court-martial conviction and likely punitive discharge. 
 






